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DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE, FINANCIAL PLANNING, AND INSURANCE 

PERSONNEL POLICIES AND PROCEDURES, 

AND EXPECTATIONS OF ALL NON-TENURE-TRACK FACULTY 

 

 

I. PERSONNEL POLICIES AND PROCEDURES 
 

Personnel policies and procedures of the Department of Finance, Financial Planning and Insurance 

are consistent with those enunciated in Section 700 of the California State University, Northridge 

Administrative Manual and the Faculty Handbook of the David Nazarian College of Business and 

Economics. 

 
II. EXPECTATIONS OF ALL NON-TENURE-TRACK FACULTY 

 

A. All non-tenure-track faculty of the Department of Finance, Financial Planning, and Insurance 

should have high internal standards for, and maintain at least the expected performance in, 

teaching. While contributions to the University and community are encouraged, they are not 

required for non-tenure track faculty. Further, non-tenure-track faculty are expected to improve 

any area in which performance does not meet the following expectations: 

 

1. “Expected performance” in teaching effectiveness means that faculty members are 

current in their instructional field, are effective in the creation and delivery of 

instruction, and are accessible to students consistent with College and Department 

expectations. In addition, they use feedback from class visits and student evaluations to 

improve their teaching. In accordance with the Administrative Manual, teaching 

effectiveness should be evaluated based on class visits and student evaluations. 

 

2. Full-time and part-time lecturers are normally expected to be highly qualified in 

accordance with current AACSB standards. 




